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For discussion                                     Paper no. 9/2004
Ethnic Minorities Forum

meeting on 17 December 2004
Sunday cultural programmes for ethnic minorities and the public
Objectives


To foster a sense of community and belonging among Hong Kong’s ethnic minorities, the Home Affairs Bureau proposes to organize a series of thematic Sunday cultural programmes that will include music and dance performances, exhibitions, and other forms of entertainment to promote the cultural heritage of ethnic communities.  The programmes will be open to all.  The objectives are to promote cultural diversity and to encourage inter-communal understanding.  With that in mind, we propose to call the programme “culture in motion”(文化自遊行).

Target communities 

2.
Our first target will be the Filipino community as they are numerically the largest of the ethnic minorities.  The first show will take place on 20 February 2005 at the Charter Road Pedestrian Precinct in Central.  If it is well received, we will run similar programmes on a quarterly basis, scheduled where possible to coincide with the traditional festive seasons of the target group for that quarter.
Format
3.

Cultural diversity will be the theme of the overall programme.  Each show will feature - 
(a)
performances: comprising music, dancing, and other traditional cultural performances of the culture in question.  We will try to secure well-known performers to enhance attendance; 
(b)
exhibitions: comprising displays of traditional and modern artwork, photography;  

(c)
giveaways: souvenirs promoting racial harmony will be produced for distribution at the event. 
Source of funding
4.

The Home Affairs Bureau has found savings of $80,000 within its 2004-05 budget.  This will cover the first show and will be divided on a 50/50 basis between the cost of the physical set-up and the performers’ fees.  The Bureau will reserve additional funding to extend the programme into 2005-06 if the pilot proves successful.  
Implementation  
5. The Race Relations Unit will host the first show.  A working group under the Committee on the Promotion of Racial Harmony will be formed to take the proposal forward.  Drawing on the experience gained from the pilot programme, the Unit will explore the possibility of organising further programmes with community representatives of the target group and NGOs with relevant experience.
Action required

6.

Members are invited to give their views on the proposal.
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